
 
 

  Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 8th - Friday 12th February 2010: Week B 
 

Thought for the week: 
It is idle to dread what you cannot avoid. Publius Syrus 

 

This is the final week of the Daily Mail Schools’ Rugby Kit Offer! 

Please check at home and bring into school all mastheads (tops of the paper) of the 

Daily Mail and The Mail on Sunday that you can find. Please put them in the 

collection box in the Library by Friday 12th February. 

 

Role Reversal Day Friday 12th February: All students are invited to dress in mufti and 

donate a pound for the Haiti Appeal. Money collected will be sent to the Disaster 

Emergency Committee. 

 

Year 9 Work Related Learning programme – could all students in Year 9 who have expressed a serious 

interest in following a WRL course in September 2010 please attend a meeting on Monday 8th February 

during registration in Hu3.  They need to also see Mrs Finch with their parents on Tuesday at the Year 9 

Parents Evening to find out more information about the courses. 

 

6th form Prague trip – could all students who are going on the Prague trip 13th-16th February please attend 

a meeting on Wednesday 10th February at 1.40pm in Hu3, which will cover last minute information and plans.  

 

Rock Challenge 2010: 

1st March – Southampton Guildhall - 54 Students from Year 10 GCSE Dance and 

Expressive Arts will be out of School all day rehearsing and then performing at the 

Guildhall with their performance ‘Descendants from Dragons’ based on a mixture of 

Asian influences.  They will be performing a dress rehearsal in the Gym at lunchtime 

on Tuesday 23rd February. Come along and support the students, 20p entrance fee. 

 

8th March – Bournemouth Pavilion - 72 Students from Year 9 GCSE Dance and 

Expressive Arts will be out of School all day rehearsing and then performing at the 

Pavilion with their performance ‘Sweet and Honourable’ based on WW1.  They will be 

performing a dress rehearsal in the Gym at lunchtime on Thursday 4th March. Come 

along and support the students, 20p entrance fee. 

 

Also on the 8th of March at the Pavilion, 22 Students from Years 11, 12 and 13 will be out of School all day 

rehearsing and then performing at the Pavilion with their performance ‘Lost Childhoods’ based on recent 

media attention surrounding missing children. They will be performing a dress rehearsal in the Gym at 

lunchtime on Wednesday 3th March. Come along and support the students, 20p entrance fee. 

 

A reminder to all Years 10, 11, 12 & 13 girls: Aerobics/body combat class - every Wednesday, 3.15-4.15pm. 

Led by a qualified instructor. The class started last week, but places are still available. 



 

 Mock Interviews: We would like to congratulate all of the Year 10 students who have 

so far had an interview.  The interviewers have been most impressed not only by the 

presentation of the students themselves but by their focus and ability to juggle so many 

extra curricular activities along with their academic studies. They have been a credit to 

themselves and the school.  Interviews will continue this week. Mrs Stone & Mrs Dedman. 

 

I WONDER…?  Is perfume a work of art? 

 

Year 10 Module 1 Resit Booster sessions: Tuesday 23rd and Thursday 25th February, 3.05pm – 4.05pm: 

 

Foundation: Higher: 

10ma4 (PWY), 10ma9 (PWY), 10Ma5 (KHN) go to 

Maths Hut 4 

All other foundation students go to Maths Hut 5 

10ma1 (IBN), 10ma6 (WES), 10ma2 (MPE) go to 

Maths Hut 6 

All other higher tier students go to Maths Hut 2 

 

CONTENT: 

Tuesday 23rd February: Foundation: Averages, Pie charts 

Higher: Stratified Sampling, Histograms, Moving averages 

Thursday 25th February: Foundation: Scatter graphs, Probability 

Higher: Averages from grouped data, Cumulative Frequency, Box plots, Scatter 

graphs, Probability 

 

 

Music Notices 

 

Music clubs this week:  

Guitar Club – Tuesday lunchtime at 1.30pm in EX2 

Year 7 Boys Choir – Wednesday lunchtime at 1.30pm in EX3 

Vocalis – Thursday after school 3.10pm in EX3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PE Notices 

 

 P.E. FIXTURES/PRACTICES 8th – 12th FEBRUARY 2010 

 LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

 

Monday 

 

 

Year 7 – 7 a-side football @ Grange Leave 3:10pm 

Return 5pm (NJS) 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Year 7 & 8 Gym Club 

Years 10 & 11 Girls’ Fitness 

Club MWR 

 

Year 10 Netball tournament @ BSG Start: 2:30pm 

Return: 4:30pm (MWR) 

Years 7-8 & 9-10 Girls Football Club CFM 

Year 7 & 11 boys football fixtures 

Year 10/11 Trampolining Club (LSN) 

Year 7-8 Volleyball Club (coach) 

 

Wednesday 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Years 9, 10 & 11 Girls’ 

Basketball Club CFM 

Years 10 & 11 Boys’ Fitness 

Club SHM 

Year 7 Netball Club Finish 4:15pm (LSN) ** Day 

change** 

Year 11 CFM GCSE Group only extra theory session 

3:10 – 4:15pm 

 

Thursday 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Years 8, 9 & 10 

Table Tennis Club SHM 

Years 7 & 8 Girls’ Basketball 

Club CFM 

Year 10/11 Rugby vs Ballard (A) 

Leave 3:10pm Return 5:00pm (JDN) 

Year 8 boys football vs DMS (A) (SHM) Leave TBC 

 

Friday 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Years 8 & 9 Basketball Club 

NJS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
On Tuesday 16th February, Parley Golf Centre will be giving children up to the age of 16 the chance to 

give golf a try on our Driving Range. 
 

Between 10am and 2pm, for every adult that buys a basket of balls (any size) any children with the 
adult will receive one free standard basket of balls. 

 
We have a variety of junior equipment available for use, free of charge, so this is a good opportunity to 

bring your child along and let them give golf a try. 
 

If you would like more information about the day, you can telephone 01202 591600 or email 
info@parleygolf.co.uk 

 

We look forward to seeing you soon. 


